

MINUTES OF “ANNUAL INSPECTION MEETING”


TECHE-VERMILION FRESH WATER DISTRICT

October 21, 2022



	The Board of Commissioners met on the above date at the Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water District office located at 7644 Hwy 105 N, Krotz Springs, LA 70750 at 10:00 a.m.  Member’s present were:  Mr. Edward Sonnier, Mr. Tommy Thibodeaux, Mr. Ralph Libersat, and Mr. Bradley Grimmett. Member Absent: Mr. Donald Segura.   In addition, present were: Mr. Alex Lopresto, Mr.  Donald Sagrera, Ms. Wendy Dupuis, Mrs. Jody White, Mr. Corey Hulin, Mr. John Istre, Mr. Todd Vincent, Mr. Philip Parker, Mr. Keith Guidry, Mr. Charles Dill Jr., Mr. Paul Bourgeois, and Mr. Whitney Broussard.

	At this time of the Public Meeting, the Chairman called for any public comment regarding the Agenda.  There was no comment.

	Upon motion by Mr. Libersat and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, the minutes of the previous meeting of September 30, 2022 were accepted and approved.  Motion unanimously carried.
	Mr. Todd Vincent with Sellers & Associates presented an update on the Loreauville Canal Navigable Control Structure stating the plans for bypass structure have been completed. 
	Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Libersat, the Financial Statements and the 3rd Quarter Budget Comparisons for the period ending September 30, 2022 were accepted and approved.  Motion unanimously carried.

	Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Libersat, the Board moved to approve payment of all bills for October 2022.  Motion unanimously carried.
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The District pumped 7,878,600,000 gallons for a total 18 days for the month of September and a total of 154 days to date for 2022. 

	Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Libersat, no further business was brough forth, therefore, the meeting adjourned.  











